DUNCTON PARISH COUNCIL

PARISH COUNCIL MEETING (PCM) MINUTES

MONDAY 13 JULY 2020 AT 19:00


THIS MEETING WAS HELD VIRTUALLY IN LINE WITH GOVERNMENT GUIDELINES

	
	ACTION

	PRESENT
Cllr Peter Thomas; Cllr Nigel Clifford, Cllr Andrew Mills, Cllr Keith Napthine, District Cllr Sutton and Parish Clerk & Proper Officer Hannah-Louise O’Callaghan.
	

	AGENDA ITEM 1: WELCOME AND TO RECEIVE & APPROVE APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Cllr Thomas welcomed everyone, and noted apologies from Cllr O’Sullivan & County Cllr Bradford 
	

	AGENDA ITEM 2: DECLARATION OF PERSONAL OR PREJUDICIAL INTERESTS BY COUNCILLORS IN ANY OF THE ITEMS LISTED BELOW AND ANY CHANGES TO THE REGISTER OF INTERESTS.
None

	

	AGENDA ITEM 3: MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING HELD ON 2 MARCH 2020 TO BE AGREED AND SIGNED AS A TRUE RECORD

On a proposal by Cllr Clifford and seconded by Cllr Napthine, the minutes of the meeting held on 2nd March 2020 were approved and signed by Cllr Thomas.

	

	AGENDA ITEM 4: ANNUAL RETURN

The Annual Return was presented to Council by the Clerk
a) To receive internal audit report 2019 – 20 
b) To agree and sign exemption certificate 
c) To consider the Section 1 Annual Governance Statement and findings 
d) To agree, sign and date Section 1 Annual Governance Statement 2019 – 20
e) To consider the Annual Accounting Statements (Section 2) 
f) To agree, sign and date Section 2 Accounting Statements 2019 – 20 
g) To set the period of public rights (Friday 28th August – 9th October 2020 inclusive) 
On a proposal by Cllr Napthine and seconded by Cllr Clifford each part of the Annual Return was accepted and agreed by the Council. This was UNANIMOUS.
	

	AGENDA ITEM 5: FINANCE
a) Comparison of 2019 - 20 Budget against expenditure and approve final accounts 2019 – 20 – attached
Following scrutiny of the accounts Cllr Napthine proposed that the 2019-20 Budget against expenditure be accepted. This was seconded by Cllr Mills.

Discussion regarding the Zip Wire monies took place. It was discussed whether this money could be used for additional facilities for the playground. It was highlighted that East Lavington had previously agreed use of a grant received from CIL monies to put towards the Zip Wire. It was asked whether this money could be put to an alternative use, possibly speed guns. Cllr Thomas to follow this up with Cllr Harte who had previously agreed to take this forward.
b) Acknowledgement of receipt of first instalment of Precept
Council acknowledged receipt of these monies.
c) To review and approve ongoing Standing Orders:

i. Clerks monthly salary

ii. Payroll

iii. Working from home expenses to be paid on last working day of the month in arrears as per salary
                      On a proposal by Cllr Thomas and seconded by Cllr Napthine the above standing   orders were agreed on an ongoing basis
d) To approve Clerks salary and expenses – Appendix A
On a proposal by Cllr Napthine and seconded by Cllr Thomas Clerks salary and expenses were approved
e) To note and approve income and expenditure report – Appendix B
On a proposal by Cllr Thomas and seconded by Cllr Napthine Council approved the income and expenditure report (Appendix B)
f) To approve the regular Bank Reconciliation – Appendix C 
On a proposal by Cllr Thomas and seconded by Cllr Clifford the bank reconciliation (Appendix C) was approved by Council
	Cllr Thomas



	AGENDA ITEM 6: REPORT FROM COUNTY COUNCILLOR – ALAN SUTTON

Cllr Sutton submitted the following report:

The main news I have is regarding CDCs recovery plan. A framework for our recovery plan is passing through Full Council shortly having already been through Overview and Scrutiny & Corporate Governance Committees last week and Cabinet this week. Full details are in the public domain in the agenda packs for those meetings mentioned above.


Important highlight are:

1. A deficit in our budget of up to £8m is anticipated for the current financial year. We will not be cutting services as we plan to allocate reserves to cover this. Going forward we anticipate a £2m loss each year. But of course nobody knows the true figures yet as there may be a second wave of infection changing the assumptions made.

2. Our recovery teams (4) are led by the relevant cabinet members (* if I am the cabinet member) cover CDC Organisational recovery, Housing & Community Recovery*, Economic Recovery* and Planning, Health & Environmental Recovery. There is an additional High Street Recovery Group*.

3. The response needs to be agile,  flexible,  transformational and rapid. It should take forward all options and everything will be looked at.

4. The parishes & public will be able to access our teams and I am preparing a communications plan including public participation for these teams.

The press is reporting that we plan to dispose of East Pallant House. This is not true. All options are on the table to consider but nothing is decided yet.

Our council has very low Council tax compared to other districts as we have been successful in raising income in other ways ( We are 4th in England for this) . This income has been badly hit. The government has announced some financial help for us yesterday but the full detail isn't known.

We will resist cuts but it is almost inevitable that some will happen in future financial years.

We advise parishes that they should think about raising precept income for local non- statutory services as we may have to re-prioritise and repurpose support to parishes towards economic and social recovery projects and not give the same level of support to parishes through funding ( For example through grants) in the future. But nothing is certain or decided yet.

I will keep you informed and involved in our recovery teams.

Finally my antisocial riding and driving Taskforce is working well and having an impact. Over 2000 traffic stops have been made and we are pursuing many collaborations with other councillors at all levels and enjoy the full support of our MP. Sussex Police's Operation Downsway will continue through the summer.

I am happy to answer any questions.
Cllr Sutton added to his report that the £8 million deficit may be lower as the government has recognised the low level of Council tax and is looking at possible additional funding being made available.

Cllr Sutton reported that the recovery plan is a framework to feed into from the ground up. The high street recovery group is up and running and its first meeting take place shortly.
There were no questions.
	

	AGENDA ITEM 7: REPORT FROM DISTRICT COUNCILLOR - DAVID BRADFORD
District Councillor Bradford submitted the following report:

A subject dear to my heart is the Watershed project which is highly relevant to our rural area. Two or three submissions have been made recently (Eastbourne and Bury) and I hope to see more coming forwards.

 

Most meetings are of course taking place by Zoom or Skype and, whilst this is very welcome, I think that as time goes on we are beginning to lose the benefits of face-to-face contact. Questioning is more difficult and, in particular, I miss the ability to ‘cruise the top corridor’ at County Hall and ask relevant questions to speed matters up. But please don't hold back on any issues.

 

There is a raft of data on the WSCC website and I will pick out some salient points.

 

I am told today that inspections of Parish Rights of Way are restarting – some ‘return to normality’.

 

We continue to ramp up the pothole repairs budget and, certainly where I live, some long standing issues are being addressed.

 

Further plans have been produced for protecting WSCC residents from the spread of COVID-19. The government is now trying to seek out ‘pockets’ of the virus so lets hope that we get very few. I notice that a number of elderly residents continue to be completely isolated so if they are one of your neighbours, a friendly phone call or a wave over the garden fence would be much appreciated!

 

Regarding Schools, a note from Paul Wagstaff the Director of Education & Skills was issued on 30th June.  He states that national guidance is essentially unchanged, but he adds that Summer Holidays will take place as planned and adds that Teachers and support staff ‘deserve a break ‘ to recharge. However some school leaders may be considering using something called the ‘catch up premium’ and links are again on the website.

 

I continue to serve on a number of financial committees and these continue much as before. Unlike some other parts of the country, we are still very robust in our financial strength. My pet baby is the Pensions Panel and, in spite of all the stock market ups and downs, we are still 108% covered against our liabilities.

Cllr Thomas informed the Council that the village hall had offered facilities to the school and a sports club would be taking place for a week in July and August. After conversations with the school Helen Martin has confirmed that the school (at this stage) will not require use of the village hall in September.
	

	AGENDA ITEM : 8 ON MATTERS CARRIED FORWARD FROM PREVIOUS MEETING
Speeding 
Cllr Thomas reported to the Council that the speeding and noise group has been very successful in recent weeks. This is not only a problem for Duncton but for the whole region. The group is considering the use of audio cameras and there will be more details of this to come. The Speedwatch group has been very active and several hundred drivers have been reported for speeding. Discussion is taking place regarding the purchase of a Genesis II camera which would cost approximately £1050 ex VAT. It is thought that this could be used regularly in approved areas. Consideration has been given to varying options including gates, interactive signs and  a speed gun. Cllr Napthine agreed that a speed gun would be more effective and asked how it is possible to get different areas approved for speed gun use for example Heath End. Clerk to find out who PCSO is and to forward details to Cllr Napthine.
Cllr Thomas highlighted that the Goodwood drivers club remains a concern for speeding. 

Cllr Thomas to get a proposal together for the purchase of a speed gun. Clerk to advise on budget. Cllr Thomas to speak with Cllr Harte to see if East Lavington may wish to contribute to the cost.
County Cllr Sutton reported that Operation Downsway continues to be a success with 100 cars/bikes being stopped the previous weekend. One seizure was made by Police. The group are also looking to purchase equipment.

Playground 
Cllr Clifford confirmed that there is no update.
Defibrillator 
Clerk confirmed that the defibrillator has been ordered and should be delivered this week
	Clerk

Cllr Thomas



	AGENDA ITEM 9: ITEMS NOT ON THE AGENDA

Discussion was had regarding bridlepath between Burton Park up to Dye House Lane. 4 gates have been erected. Cllr Napthine to take this up with Darryl Hobden
Cllr Mills asked whether any proposals had come through regarding the Trout Farm. Cllr Thomas clarified that an application for Barlavington Barn was currently under consideration for a change of use. It was stated that this would be for offices. It is being rumoured that the barn will be used for parties and wedding and concern was raised about the increase in traffic and noise. Cllr Napthine also commented that he had heard talk of crafts going into the barn. Cllr Thomas agreed that the Council should see what happens to ensure that there is no breach of any planning consent if given.

Cllr Thomas reminded the Council that normally the fireworks display would be discussed however with guidelines changing legislation is unclear. At this stage is looks as if it may be possible to hold the event but this item should be placed on the next agenda for discussion.

It was noted that the village hall is starting to hold classes again over the summer and the coffee morning in the pub will be resuming.
	Cllr Napthine
Clerk

	The meeting closed at 7.45
The next Full Council Meeting will be held on Monday 7th September 2020, 19:00 
	

	These minutes are an accurate record of the meeting

Signed:

Name & Position:

Date:
	


Appendix A

Clerk Salary and Expenses

Clerks Salary 1 – 31st May 2020

Net Salary @£14.96 per hour £374

Clerks Salary 1- 30th June 2020

Net Salary @£14.96 per hour £374

Paid by Standing Order on last working day of the month

Clerks Expenses June 2020

	Date Agreed
	Detail
	Reason
	Cost ex VAT (£)
	VAT (£)
	Cost inc VAT (£)

	30/6/20
	Working from home allowance (June)
	As per contract. Agreed payment by dd each month
	36.00
	0
	36.00

	14/7/20
	Mileage
	Mileage to drop off and pick up audit docs @ 50pence per mile
	10.60
	0
	10.60

	Total
	
	
	46.60
	0
	46.60


Appendix B

[image: image1.emf]File NumberDate of PaymentPayment MethodPayee Description Gross

Receipts

08/06/2020online Barclays Interest June 3.27

Payment Ref Number

8 29/05/2020 dd Came & Co Insurance Renewal 521.3

9 29/05/2020 SO HL O'CallaghanMay Salary 318

10 02/06/2020 dd Chi Payroll Payroll - May 10

11 08/06/2020 dd HMRC PAYE tax May 56

12 03/07/2020 dd Chi Payroll Payroll - June 10

13 30/06/2020 SO HL O'CallaghanJune Salary 318

14 08/07/2020 dd HMRC PAYE tax June 56

1289.3

DUNCTON PARISH COUNCIL


Appendix C
[image: image2.emf]RECEIPTS & PAYMENTS

Balance brought forward as 

at 31/03/20 £12,822.69

Add Total Receipts 5693.27

Less Total Payments (1,981.90)                             

TOTAL

£16,534.06

Current as @ 03/07/20 4,363.41

Savings as @ 03/07/20 12,170.65                             

Plus Uncleared Deposits

TOTAL

£16,534.06

Duncton Parish Council 

BANK RECONCILIATION

06-Jul-20



BANK 
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